Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Assistant Deputy Minister's Office

Housing Division 777 Bay St 14th Fir Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Telephone: (416) 585-6738 Fax: (416) 585-6800 Ministère des Affaires municipales et du Logement

Bureau du sous-ministre adjoint

Division du Logement 777, rue Bay 14° étage Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Téléphone: (416) 585-6738 Télécopieur: (416) 585-6800



November 15, 2018

## RE: Ontario Development Charge Rebate Program

I am writing to provide a status update on the Development Charges Rebate Program.

As announced in the Fall Economic Statement, the government has decided to cancel the program, and instead encourage new rental housing construction by exempting new units from rent control. The government also plans to launch consultations to inform an action plan to increase housing supply in Ontario.

Therefore, the ministry will not proceed to execute Transfer Payment Agreements for the Development Charges Rebate Program.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your interest in the program.

If you have any questions, please contact Sonya Rolfe, Manager of the Market Initiatives Unit at (416) 585-6153 or by email at: <a href="mailto:sonya.rolfe@ontario.ca">sonya.rolfe@ontario.ca</a>.

Sincerely,

Janet Hope

Assistant Deputy Minister

c: Walter Battello, Account Manager, Housing Programs Branch
lan Russell, Regional Housing Services Team Lead, MSO-Central
Mila Kolokolnikova, Regional Housing Services Team Lead, MSO-Eastern
Tony Brutto, Regional Housing Services Team Lead, MSO-Western
Cindy Couillard, Regional Housing Services Team Lead, MSO-Northeastern